
July 2016 

To All Students 

ATTENTION: Suspicious Invitations Reported on Campus 

Student Support Division, College of Arts and Sciences 

 

Since the beginning of July, there have been a number of reported incidents of invitations by a suspicious 

organization hiding their identity. They come up to you and ask you things like the following: 

- Where is the Lecture Room No. ## ? 

- Please cooperate in the questionnaire for university students. 

- Shall we play soccer together? 

- Are you interested in volunteer activities? 

They will get friends with you hiding their purpose, and invite you to their primary activities step by step. 

 

All students must pay as much attention in self-defenses as possible. 

(1) You must not provide thoughtlessly your personal information such as your LINE ID, mobile phone 

number or mail address. 

(2) When you are invited something, prove his/her identity and ask the name of the group. 

* Name cards are not reliable. You should require some formal identification documents. 

* They do not always introduce themselves as a religious organization. 

(3) Do not thoughtlessly take part in gatherings/activities off-campus. 

(4) When you fell something suspicious, consult with your family or friends without hesitation. 

 

Suspicious invitations are really happened at following: 

- in the COOP Dinings 

- on the Ginkgo trees Avenue 

- around a wicket of Inokashira Line Shibuya Sta. 

- at the crossing with diagonal crosswalks at Shibuya 

 

Should you ever notice anything auspicious at all, please report it to following contacts without delay. 

【Emergency Contact Number】 

◇ Student Support Division, College of Arts and Sciences 

  (Counter #8, Ground floor of the Administration Building) 

  Phone: 03-5454-6074 (Weekdays 9h00-16h50) 

◇ Main Gate Gatehouse (Night and Holidays 24/7) 

  Phone: 03-5454-6666 


